[bookmark: _GoBack]The Western Carolina University Police Department received a call of a firearm being discharged in the vicinity of the South Baseball parking area this evening at approximately 9:00 p.m.  
The firearm was used to cause property damage to a parked vehicle.  No persons were threatened with the firearm and no one was injured.
The suspect vehicle was described as a white minivan being driven by a white male who appeared to be in his mid-thirties.  This person was in possession of the firearm.
The vehicle was further occupied by a white female that appeared to be in her mid-thirties and two children who were described as being elementary school age.
The minivan was seen leaving campus after the incident.
Officers have checked the area and there does not appear to be any on-going threat to campus.
This incident is being investigated by the WCU Police Department and anyone having any information about this matter is encouraged to contact the police at (828) 227-8911.
Thank You,
University Police


